
From: Jacqueline Braw 

Sent: 11/02/2016 3:12:06 AM 
To: nicole asquith [n.asquith@westernsydney.edu.au] 
Subject: RE: A research proposal [DLM=Sensitive:Law Enforcement (SLE)] 

Wonderful - can you attach? :) 

Jackie Braw 

Senior Prograns Officer, Sexuality & Gender Di va-sity - Gay , Lesbian, Bisexual , Transgender & Intersex 
Mon-Wed Thur& Fri 

O?E!f"ational Prograns 
Level 2 20 Charles SI Parramatta 

NSW Poll~ F<>t'ce 

From: Nicole Asquith <N.Asquith@westernsydney.edu.au> 

To: Jacqueline Braw , "Angela Dwyer (angela.dwyer@utas.edu.au)" <angela.dwyer@utas.edu.au> 

Date: 11/02/2016 14:09 

Subject: RE: A research proposal [DLM=Sensitive:Law Enforcement (SLE)] 

Dear Jackie, 

Please find attached our draft contract brief for the proposed work on Para bell. 
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The brief includes the aims/objectives/outputs etc, along with a detailed workload modelling and overall costs. Importantly, this is a 

draft proposal, and we would like to get your input into: 

• the scope of the project (are there any tasks you do not want us to do; or alternatively tasks you want included in the 

contract?) 

• the budget (is this in the 'ballpark'?) 

Once we finalise this document, I can then forward it to our Research Development office for processing, which will need about five 
people's approval before it can then be sent to Chris Devery for actioning from NSWPF side of the contact. Our development office 
has reviewed the standard NSWPF research contract, and can see no problems with approving this type of contract (including the 

provisions relating to intellectual property). 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me on 

Regards, 

Nicole 

Dr Nicole L. Asquith 

Associate Professor of Policing & Criminal Justice 

School of Social Sciences & Psychology I Western Sydney University (Bankstown) 
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Locked Bag 1797 I PENRITH NSW 2751 I +612 9772 6102 I N.Asquith@westernsydney.edu.au 

Co-Director I Vulnerability, Resilience & Policing Research Consortium 

Research Associate I Sexualities and Genders Research Network (SaGRN) I Western Sydney University 

University Associate I Tasmanian Institute of Law Enforcement Studies I University of Tasmania 

Important Notice: The contents of this email are intended solely for the named addressee and are confidential; any unauthorised use, reproduction or storage of the contents is 
expressly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please delete it and any attachments immediately and advise the sender by return email or telephone. 

Western Sydney University does not warrant that this email and any attachments are error or virus free. 

From: Jacqueline Braw 
Sent: Wednesday, 3 February 2016 11:38 AM 
To: Nicole Asquith 
Subject: RE: A research proposal [DLM=Sensitive:Law Enforcement (SLE)] 

Hi Nicole, 
Sorry I am only just back at work this morning and saw this. 

I am back now but working shorter days and taking work home as my pooch is trapped inside recovering. 
Best idea is probably to call my mobile in the afternoon - today, tomorrow or Friday - and we can chat more. I also got a 
msg from Ange suggesting it may be something you could both do together?? 

My number is 
Jackie 

NSW Poll~ Force 

- I should be available from around 2pm any of these days. 

J ackie Braw 

Senior Programs Officer, Sexual ity & Gender Diversity - Gay , Lesbian, Bisexual , Transgender & I ntersex 
Mon-Wed Thur& Fri 
Surry Hills LAC , lv! 3 Sydney Police Centre 
151-241 Gou bu m St, Surry Hills NSW 2010 

From: Nicole Asquith <N.Asquith@westernsydney.edu .au> 

To: Jacqueline Braw 

Date: 28/01/2016 23:29 

Subject: RE: A research proposal [DLM=Sensitive:Law Enforcement (SLE)] 

Hi Jackie, 

I apologise for not ringing today. I totally lost track of time, and have just finished working on a journal article I've been working on 

all day - such a nerdish excuse! I am free after 12 tomorrow; are you free to chat briefly? Feel free to call me on the 

Regards, 

Nicole 
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Dr Nicole L. Asquith 

Associate Professor of Policing & Criminal Justice 

School of Social Sciences & Psychology I Western Sydney University (Bankstown) 

Locked Bag 1797 I PENRITH NSW 2751 I +612 9772 6102 I N.Asquith@westernsydney.edu.au 

Co-Director I Vulnerability, Resilience & Policing Research Consortium 

Research Associate I Sexualities and Genders Research Network (SaGRN) I Western Sydney University 

University Associate I Tasmanian Institute of Law Enforcement Studies I University of Tasmania 

Important Notice: The contents of this email are intended solely for the named addressee and are confidential; any unauthorised use, reproduction or storage of the contents is 
expressly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please delete it and any attachments immediately and advise the sender by return email or telephone. 

Western Sydney University does not warrant that this email and any attachments are error or virus free. 

From: Jacqueline Braw [ mailto 
Sent: Thursday, 28 January 2016 9:31 AM 
To: Nicole Asquith 
Subject: RE: A research proposal [DLM=Sensitive:Law Enforcement (SLE)] 

Hi Nicole, 

Tomorrow is good but I am working from home - my little pooch has to go in for major surgery and I want to be close by:( 
In fact I plan to read as many Parrabell cases as I can - I am feeding back to Cameron and the team on language and 
anything else I notice. 

Happy to talk by phone if technology allows the three of us to talk?? or you and I - whatever you think best. 
My mobile is 

cheers 
Jackie 

NSW Poll~ Force 

From: 

To: Jacqueline Braw 

Jackie Braw 

Senior Prograris Officer, Sexuality & Gender Di ve-sity - Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual , Transgender & Intersex 
Mon,Wed T'hu r & Fri 

Date: 27/01/2016 17:22 

Subject: RE: A research proposal [DLM=Sensitive:Law Enforcement (SLE)] 

Hi Jackie, 

Thank you for the invitation to review the work of the team on Strikeforce Parabell. I briefly spoke with Ange today, and we would 
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like to submit a quote for our combined efforts (and if necessary, RA support from a PhD student) . However, it would be good to 
have a chat first to ensure that we know exactly what will be required (as this will impact on the quote). Is there a good time for you 

over the next couple of days? 

Regards, 

Nicole 

Dr Nicole L. Asquith 

Associate Professor of Policing & Criminal Justice 

School of Social Sciences & Psychology I Western Sydney University (Bankstown) 

Locked Bag 1797 I PENRITH NSW 2751 I +612 9772 6102 I N.Asquith@westernsydney.edu.au 

Co-Director I Vulnerability, Resilience & Policing Research Consortium 

Research Associate I Sexualities and Genders Research Network (SaGRN) I Western Sydney University 

University Associate I Tasmanian Institute of Law Enforcement Studies I University of Tasmania 

Important Notice: The contents of this email are intended solely for the named addressee and are confidential; any unauthorised use, reproduction or storage of the contents is 
expressly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please delete it and any attachments immediately and advise the sender by return email or telephone. 

Western Sydney University does not warrant that this email and any attachments are error or virus free. 

From: Jacqueline Braw 
Sent: Wednesday, 27 January 2016 1:40 PM 
To: Nicole Asquith; anqela.dwyer@utas.edu.au 
Subject: A research proposal [DLM=Sensitive:Law Enforcement (SLE)] 

Hi Nicole, Ange 
How are you both? Hope you are well and had a bit of a break over xmas/new year. 
That said I hope you are back at work to read this! :) 
As you know (Nicole at least) we (Strikeforce Parabell) are currently reviewing the '88' alleged 'gay hate murder cases' 
over the 80s/90s mentioned in various media reports including the more recent media coverage relating to Scott Johnson. 
(They are excluding this case because it is currently under investigation by the coroner). 
There is a small team of three detectives and they are producing reports on each case utilising indicators adapted by Sgt 
Geoff Steer. 
Anyway, Supt Crandell is really keen to ensure that whatever we produce is verified by an independent researcher. Not 
exactly sure what this might entail but it would be reading all the reports and access to police data and I guess making 
comment on the cases and findings. 
I wanted to first sound you both out on your interest and availability - whether you would do it yourselves or have a PHD 
student for example do it under your supervision. 
We would prefer someone who is neither actively 'pro' or anti' police ... which kinda rules out a few others you and I could 
probably think of! 
If you are interested we would then be looking for a quote and would look at our capacity to fund it. 
Let me know your thoughts. 

Cheers 
Jackie 
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Jackie Braw 

Senior Programs Officer, Sexuality & Gender Di va-sity - Gay , Lesbian, Bisexual , Transgender & Intersex 
Mon-Wed Thur& Fri 

NSW Police Force 

This email and any attachments may be confidential and contain privileged information. It 
is intended for the addressee only. If you are not the intended recipient you must not use 
disclose, copy or distribute this communication. Confidentiality or privilege are not 
waived or lost by reason of the mistaken delivery to you. If you have received this messag 
in error, please delete and notify the sender. 

All mail i s subj e ct to conten t scanning for p ossible violation of NSW Police 
Fo rce poli c y , i nc l udi ng t he Ema il an d I n t e r net Po licy an d Gu i de lines . All NSW 
Pol i ce Force employees are requ i red to familiar i se t hemselves with t hese 

poli c i es, ava ilab l e on the NSW Po lice Fo r ce I n tranet . 

This email and any attachments may be confidential and contain privileged information. It 
is intended for the addressee only. If you are not the intended recipient you must not use 
disclose, copy or distribute this communication. Confidentiality or privilege are not 
waived or lost by reason of the mistaken delivery to you. If you have received this messag 
in error, please delete and notify the sender. 

All mail is sub j ect to conten t scanning for possible violation of NSW Police 
Fo rce po licy , i ncludi ng t he Ema il an d I n t e r net Po licy an d Gu i de lines . All NSW 
Po lice Fo r ce empl o yees a r e r equire d t o f amili a ri se themse lves with these 
policies , available on the NSW Police Force Intrane t . 



SCOI. 78856_0006 

This email and any attachments may be confidential and contain privileged information. It 
is intended for the addressee only. If you are not the intended recipient you must not use 
disclose, copy or distribute this communication. Confidentiality or privilege are not 
waived or lost by reason of the mistaken delivery to you. If you have received this messag 
in error, please delete and notify the sender. 

All mail is sub j ect to conten t scanning for possible violation of NSW Police 
Fo r ce policy , i nc l udi ng t he Ema il and I n t e r net Po licy and Gu i de lines . All NSW 
Police Force employees are required to familiarise t hemselves with t hese 
poli c i es , ava ilab l e on the NSW Po lice Fo r ce I n t ranet . 


